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LONG-TERM ARRANGEMENT REGARDING TRADE IN
COTTON TEXTILES

Bilateral Agreement between Spain andtheUnited States

Addendum

Attached are notes amending the bilateral agreement concluded between the
Governments of the United States and Spain relating to trade in cotton textiles.

This information has been transmitted to the secretariat by the United
States Mission for notification to the Cotton Textiles Committee.
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Note No. 1

SPANISH EMBASSY
WASHINGTON

No. 6 JPS/L

The Embassy of Spain presents its compliments to the United States Department
of State and in compliance with the provisions of paragraph 5 of the Bilateral
agreementt of 30 Octobar 1964, concerning cotton textile exports from Spain to
the United States, has the honour to inform the Department, that the Spanish
Government prefers not to propose a breakdown for Category 62 at this time in view
of the fact that Spain's export possibilities in that category are very limited.
However, should export possibilities develop during the life of the Agreement, the
Spanish Government will propose to the United States Government the required
breakdown for Category 62. As for Category 64, the Spanish Government would like
to include in the text of the Agreement a note mentioning that exports from Spain
to the United States of Nottingham cotton lace gods will be limited to the
equivalent of 500,000 square yards for the first year of the agreement.

The acknowledgement of this note with confirmation of the fact that this
proposal is agreeable to the United States Government, will be considered as an
amendment to the bilateral agreement.

The Embassy of Spain avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the
Department of State the expression of its highest consideration.

(Signed)

Washington D.C., 22 January 1965

Department of State
Washington D.C.
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Note No. 2

The Department of State acknowledges the receipt of the note from the
Embassy of Spain No. 6 JPS/L dated 22 January 1965, submitting a proposal, in
compliance with the provisions of paragraph 5 of the Bilateral Agreement of
30 October 1964 concerning cotton textile exports from Spain to the United States,
for an amendment to the Agreement.

The proposal set forth in the Embassy's aforementioned note is agreeable to
the Governmentof the United States. It is also agreeable that the Embassy s
note and this note in reply thereto shall constitute an amendment to the
Bilateral Cotton Textile Agreement of 30 October 1964, between the two
Governments.

(Signed)

Department of State
Washington, 3 February 1965


